
VILLAGE OF MOUNT AUBURN 
REGULAR MEETING 
OCTOBER 6, 2020 

 
The Village Board of Mt. Auburn met in regular session with Mayor Amber Dooley presiding. The 
meeting was called to order with the Pledge of Allegiance.  
 
Present were: Mayor Amber Dooley, Trustees; Denise Carey,Rick Clayton, Charlene Saulsberry, Sandra 
Gooder, Scott Vincent, and Bridget Willard. Clerk Sheri Clayton and Treasurer Gerry Mahr were also 
present. 
 
Also present were: Teresa Brown, Tammy Hamell, Dixie Vincent, Amanda Rankins, and Rachel 
LeBeane. 
 
Public Speaks 
 
Tammy Hamell and Teresa Brown were present to discuss the water bill of Tom True. They stated he has 
had an unusually high bill for the past few months. They claim he does not have a leak and has not used 
any more water than normal. Amber informed all that Sky replaced part of the meter and it does not 
appear that the issue is on the Village side. Scott suggested that Tom turn off the main to his house one 
evening, have Sky read the meter, turn the main back on 12 hours later and read the meter again. At this 
time the readings can be compared. Rick will talk with Sky and Jonathan to get this done. 
 
Committee Reports 
 
Finance - A year to date revenue comparison was handed out. Copy on file.  
Health - Nothing to report. 
Insurance - Nothing to report. 
Liquor - Nothing to report.  
Ordinances - Bridget stated that she is waiting for the attorney to get back to her regarding an ordinance 
she submitted to him.  
Parks - Nothing to report.  
Police - Charlene mentioned there have been two bids submitted for the police car. She is expecting more 
as several departments have inquired about the car.  
Sidewalks - Nothing to report. 
Streets & Alleys - Rick stated the oil and chipping is done.  
Water - Rick stated Wachter had been out recently to fix an issue with the well. All is in working order 
now.  
 
A motion was made by Trustee Scott Vincent and seconded by Trustee Charlene Saulsberry to allow trick 
or treating on October 30th and 31st from 5pm - 8pm. 
Trustee Vote: Denise Carey - Yes. Rick Clayton - Yes. Sandra Gooder - Yes. Charlene Saulsberry - Yes. 
Scott Vincent - Yes. Bridget Willard - Yes.  
 



A motion was made by Trustee Sandra Gooder and seconded by Trustee Bridget Willard to Approve 
Treasurer Report. 
Trustee Vote: Denise Carey - Yes. Rick Clayton - Yes. Sandra Gooder - Yes. Charlene Saulsberry - Yes. 
Scott Vincent - Yes. Bridget Willard - Yes.  
 
A motion was made by Trustee Charlene Saulsberry and seconded by Trustee Scott Vincent to Approve 
paying September 2020 bills. 
Trustee Vote: Denise Carey - Yes. Rick Clayton - Yes. Sandra Gooder - Yes. Charlene Saulsberry - Yes. 
Scott Vincent - Yes. Bridget Willard - Yes.  
 
A motion was made by Trustee Bridget Willard and seconded by Trustee Sandra Gooder to accept 
September 1, 2020 Regular Meeting Minutes. 
Trustee Vote: Denise Carey - Yes. Rick Clayton - Yes. Sandra Gooder - Yes. Charlene Saulsberry - Yes. 
Scott Vincent - Yes. Bridget Willard - Yes.  
 
A motion was made by Trustee Sandra Gooder and seconded by Trustee Bridget Willard to accept 
September 21, 2020 Special Meeting Minutes. 
Trustee Vote: Denise Carey - Yes. Rick Clayton - Yes. Sandra Gooder - Yes. Charlene Saulsberry - Yes. 
Scott Vincent - Yes. Bridget Willard - Yes.  
 
Trustee Scott Vincent made a motion to adjourn. All board members were in agreement. 
 
 
 
 

________________________________ 
Sheri Clayton, Village Clerk 

 


